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DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT

Butler Payson Company

100 State Street

Portland, Maine 04101

CBL:  055-A-019

Location:  77 Pine Street; Apartment 1-10

Dear Butler Payson Company,

POSTING NOTICE

An evaluation of the above referenced property on 6-29-2004 revealed that apartment 1-10 fails to comply with Section 6-120(c) of the Housing Code of the City of Portland.

In accordance to section 6-120(c) it states;  Properties which, because of their general condition, state of the premises, number of occupants, or locations are so unsanitary, unsafe, overcrowded or otherwise dangerous or detrimental that they would create a serious menace to the occupants or the public.  
Consider this unit to be unsafe and overcrowded with books, papers and artwork.  The unit is also unsafe to large amounts of extension cords and lights throughout the unit.  It is a hazard to you the occupant of the unit and occupants of other units from a life safety standpoint.  

Your are hereby given 48 hours from today (June 30, 2004) to remove all extension cords and unprotected lightbulbs from the unit.  A re-inspection will occur on July 2, 2004 at 9:00 a.m. to confirm compliance.  

If compliance is not met at that time the you will no longer be able to reside at this location.  

A second inspection will occur on July 16, 2004 at 9:00 a.m. at which time all evidence that makes this space a “storage unit” must be removed and it will resume its legal use of a “apartment/dwelling unit”.

Failure to comply with the above two dates will result in this office referring the matter to the City of Portland Corporation Counsel for legal action and possible civil penalties, as provided for in Section 1-15 of the Code in Title 30-A of M.R.S.A ss 4452.

This constitutes an appealable decision pursuant to Section 6-127 of the Code.  Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or would like to discuss this matter further.

Sincerely,

Jodine L. Adams @ 207-874-8707

Code Enforcement Officer

